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RICCARTON/WIGRAM COMMUNITY BOARD 
13 JUNE 2006 

 
 

A meeting of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board 
was held on Tuesday 13 June at 5.00pm 

 
 

PRESENT: Peter Laloli (Chairperson), Neville Bennett, Lesley Keast, Mike Mora and 
Tony Sutcliffe. 

  
APOLOGIES: An apology for absence was received and accepted from Helen Broughton.   

 
An apology for absence was received and accepted from Bob Shearing. 
 
Mike Mora departed at 5.55pm and was absent for clauses 5- 8 and 11-13. 

 
 
The Board reports that: 
 
PART B – REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 
 
1. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 The Board received a letter from Ken Smith, a resident of Worthy Street regarding the impact of 

cricket being played in the Upper Riccarton Domain.   
 
 The Board noted that the Council’s Greenspace staff were following up on the issues raised by 

Mr Smith, and would advise the Board of the outcome. 
 
 
2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 NEW ZEALAND POLICE 
 
  Trevor Pullen, Senior Sergeant, New Zealand Police updated the Board on crime statistics in the 

Riccarton/Wigram ward.  For the calendar year ending 31 December 2005, the 
Riccarton/Wigram ward saw a 5.8% reduction in overall reported crime. For the statistical year 
ending 30 June 2006, the Police were 7% over their forecast.  An increase in both burglary and 
motor vehicle crime has been recorded. Both these areas are seen as Police priority areas. 

 
  Inspector John Doyle, Area Commander Southern Christchurch, New Zealand Police presented 

a proposal to amend the 2001 Christchurch City Traffic and Parking Bylaw as a means to 
address the boy racing activities in the Hasketts Road/Barters Road area. Boy racers currently 
cause major disorder and disruption to the local residents. 

 
  The Board received the information and decided to request a deputation to the Council in 

support of the Police proposal. 
 
 
3. PETITIONS 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
4. NOTICES OF MOTION 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
5. BOARD FUNDS UPDATE 
 
 The Board received an update on its 2005/06 Project and Discretionary Funds. 
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6. BOARD MEMBERS’ AND COUNCILLORS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE 
 
 The Board decided to request a copy of the original resource consent for the Buddhist Temple on 

Manderville Street. 
 
 It was agreed that the matter of native tree plantings in local schools on Arbour Day be referred to the 

Parks & Waterways Area Advocate to follow up with the Environment Committee next year. 
 
 
7. COMMUNITY BOARD PRINCIPAL ADVISER’S UPDATE 
 
 The Board received the information. 
 
 
8. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
PART C – DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD 
 

9. CONFIRMATION OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING, 24 MAY 2006 
 
 It was resolved that the report of the Board meeting of 24 May 2006 be confirmed as a true and 

accurate record of that meeting. 
 
 
10. BROKEN RUN – “GIVE WAY” FORMALISATION 
 
 The Board considered a report requesting the Board to reconsider its decision of 14 March 2006 to 

install a “stop” sign against Broken Run at its intersection with Wigram Road, and to formalise a “give 
way” sign as recommended by Transport & City Streets Unit staff.  The Board resolution to install a 
“stop” sign had not been consistent with the Land Transport New Zealand Road User rules and the 
Manual of Traffic Signs and Markings. 

 
 The Board resolved to not accept the staff recommendation to revoke its resolution of 14 March 2006 

to install a “stop” sign against Broken Run at its intersection with Wigram Road, due to the following 
reasons: 

 
 (a) Visibility constraints from the left side at the intersection. 
 
 (b) The possible high speed of vehicles along that stretch of Wigram Road is a potential risk. 
 
 (c) The intersection should be treated in a similar manner as the intersections at Lancewood 

Drive/Dunbars Road and Ensign Street/Dunbars Road. 
 
 (Note: Peter Laloli recorded his vote against the resolution). 
 
 
11. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SCHEME – APPLICATION FOR FUNDING 
 
 The Board considered a report relating to an application for $500 from Jessica Graham from its 

2005/06 Youth Development Scheme. 
 
 The Board resolved to allocate $500 from its 2005/06 Youth Development Scheme to assist with 

costs associated with the applicant, Jessica Graham, travelling to the Ke Ola Hou Hui event in 
Hawauu, June 2006. 
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12. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SCHEME – APPLICATION FOR FUNDING 
 
 The Board considered a report relating to an application for $500 from Melissa Harrison from its 

2005/06 Discretionary Fund. 
 
 The Board resolved to allocate $500 from its 2005/06 Discretionary Fund to Melissa Harrison to assist 

with costs associated with the applicant attending the Australia National Basketball Championships in 
Adelaide, Australia from 9 to 16 July 2006. 

 
 
13. RICCARTON/WIGRAM COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT OF THE MEETING OF 

24 MAY 2006 
 
 1. DENTON PARK – PEGASUS CYCLE CLUB’S APPLICATION TO ASSIGN THEIR LEASE TO THE 

HORNBY SOCCER CLUB, AND TO GRANT PERMISSION FOR THE HORNBY SOCCER CLUB TO 
SUBLEASE PART OF THE GROUND FLOOR BACK TO THE PEGASUS CYCLE CLUB 

 
  The Board resolved: 
 
 (a) To approve the assignment of lease, dated 14 August 1991, over 227 square metres of 

Denton Park from the Pegasus Cycling Club to the Hornby Soccer Club. 
 
 (b) That the Hornby Soccer Club be granted the right to sublease 102 square metres of the 

ground floor of the premises to the Pegasus Cycling Club for storage purposes. 
 
 (c) To request a staff report on options for the long term use of the area for either cycleways 

or a velodrome facility. 
 
 2. APPLICATIONS FOR FUNDING – YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SCHEME 
 
  The Board resolved: 
 
 (a) To allocate $500 from its 2005/06 Youth Development Scheme, to the Riccarton High 

School Drama Department, for travel and accommodation costs associated with eight 
students travelling to Wellington for the Sheila Winn National Drama Competition. 

 
 (b) To allocate $200 from its 2005/06 Youth Development Scheme, to Johnny Brock, for 

costs related with the applicant travelling to Wellington to compete with his band in the 
National Christian Talent Competition finals on 3 June 2006. (The Board resolved to 
allocate $340 to this applicant, however, the applicant now only requires $200). 

 
 (c) To allocate $150 to Gabrielle Brodie and $150 to Laura Ashton from its 2005/06 Youth 

Development Scheme to assist with costs associated with each applicant participating in 
the Friendship Games in Sydney, July 2006. 

 
 (d) To allocate $150 to Robbie Smith and $150 to Aiden Ponsonby from its 2005/06 Youth 

Development Scheme to assist with costs associated with the applicants participating in 
their respective tournaments, in Sydney, July 2006. 

 
 
14. RICCARTON/WIGRAM TRANSPORT AND ROADING COMMITTEE REPORT OF THE MEETING 

OF 26 MAY 2006 
 
 1. ROAD NAMINGS 
 
  The Board resolved: 
 
 (a) To approve the following four new road names, and two new right of way names:  

Chaston Lane, Date Crescent, Annies Lane, Sienna Court, Aglaia Place and Helius Way. 
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14 Cont’d 
 
 (b) That staff investigate and report back to the Committee on the possibility of street names 

being named after past Community Board members and Councillors. 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 6.15 pm 
 
 
CONSIDERED THIS 28TH DAY OF JUNE 2006 
 
 
 
 
 PETER LALOLI 
 CHAIRPERSON 
 


